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Historic Carter House Society Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes
January 28, 2018
Linda Simoneaux, Secretary/Treasurer called to order the meeting of Historic Carter House Society Inc. (HCHS) held at 30325 Carter Cemetery Road, Springfield, LA at 2:37 PM.  Members in attendance were:  Linda Simoneaux, Carol Lamm, Vickie Robinson, Beverly Burgess, Judy Sharp, Susan Antisan and Kristin Anderson. 
OLD BUSINESS

Minutes

Motion made by Carol and seconded by Vickie to accept the minutes with the correction of electrician’s name from the December 13, 2017 annual meeting.  Approved by all.
The Financial Report - Linda provided an Income Statement to all HCHS members via email and at the board meeting. Linda advised that the balance as of December, 2017 was $16,574.44.  

Linda explained one error on past financial, under upcoming expenses, dedicated CPCA donation from Golf Tournament.  When it was decided to use the money from the golf tournament to build the ramp, instead of refinishing the floors in the front of the CH, the cost of refinishing the floors ($3430) was previously shown in error as the golf tournament donation balance, instead of the actual balance from the golf tournament donation which was $4,025.  
After we subtract Upcoming Expenses (FEMA PH funds & CPCA donation funds), we have a balance of $10,817.37.  Motion made by Carol and seconded by Susan to accept the financial report.  Approved by all.

Status on CPCA 2017 Golf Tournament 
Steve Ferguson completed installation of ramp on 1/18/17.  After completed, it was noticed that area under ramp and landing were open.  Steve said he could add lattice work to close it in at a cost of $300.  Linda told him to proceed without board approval, since he was there and doing the work.  If the board decides not to approve, Linda with reimburse the HCHS as a donation.

 The board agreed to approve the additional work.  Total bill was $2500.
5/23/17
CPCA Golf Tournament Proceeds $5,775.

8/1/17 

Refinished dining room floors $-1750   (Balance $3430)

1/18/18
Installed Ramp at Back Door -$2500    (Balance $1525)  
Status of GOHSEP request for funding to gut and clean out Pool House
Our last project has been approved by FEMA and is proceeding to GOHSEP for approval and payment.  We should be receiving $2,893.50 which is 90% of the $3,215.00 that we requested.
Linda advised that she received a letter from GOHSEP that the check was being cut and should be received in 3-5 days. 
Status of HCHS Handbook
Vickie sent out 4 sections that Annette has checked and reviewed.  She has not sent out the 4th section. 
Status of Pool House Renovation Work
Original work completed on 10/18/17.  

Follow up work.

Lighting and Electrical work in Kitchen & Replace outside door to utility room.

After work was completed and we did the walk thru, it was noticed that the kitchen had a very long fluorescent light fixture with no bulb and no cover.  I asked to have this removed and replaced with three hanging pendent lights over the bar.  The outside wood door to the utility room was in very bad shape.  I asked if that could be replaced.  Cost for labor and materials $801.  Work Completed.  

Installation of appliances required counters to be cut to fit appliances, installation kits and electrical cord had to be purchased.  Cost for labor and material $839.  Work Competed.

Wasps

After the AC unit was installed and turned on, hundreds of wasps came flying out the vents.

The AC people sprayed and killed most of them, but some were still alive.  Agape Pest Control came out on Wednesday, January 10th and sprayed both the PH and CH for the wasps.  I swept up hundreds more 0n 1/25 after they sprayed and some were still moving.  Need to check to see if there are still more.
Status of Pool House Pool – Fix or Fill In
No follow up done last month on getting bids to repair the pool.

Lights in Trees and Shrubs
No additional quotes have been obtain to bury wires for lights. 

NEW BUSINESS:

New Year’s Eve Fundraiser

Collected $180.  Expenses for decorations and fireworks was $81.89.  This will be split between the HCHS and Social Committee.  HCHS will contribute $40.95 towards expenses.  Champagne and Orange Juice was donated by Vickie Robinson.  Profit from event = $139.05
Election of Officers for 2018.

MOTION:  To accept Kristin Sharp Anderson to the board was made by Linda and seconded by Beverly.  Approved by all.
The Board Members agreed to fill the following positions.

Chairman

Kristin Anderson

Vice Chairman
Vacant

Secretary

Susan Antisan

Treasurer

Judy Sharp

Director

Beverly Burgess

Broken Pipe Carter House & Pool House
Mike Simoneaux turned off the water at the main to the CH & PH and drained the lines due to the freeze.  Susan Calamia called and said there was water running out of the shed by the kitchen and yard was full of water.  Mike Simoneaux went over and turned off the circuit breaker to the pool pump (labeled that way on circuit breaker) that was in the shed.  Water stopped flowing.  Mike and Chad went out and checked the problem, since we have a tour on Friday.  Mike turned the water on and it did not come pouring out.  He turned on the circuit breaker and they could hear the pump humming, but no water came out.  That means water can be turned on to the Carter and Pool House, but the one faucet on the outside of the Carter House, which is located in the shed, will not have water.

Option 1
Have Plumber come out and repair the broken pipe and get the pump back working so water will flow.

Option 2
Have faucet hooked up to the Mo-Dad water that is provided to both houses.

After the second freeze, a bathroom pipe broke under the Carter House.  This was repaired on 1/25/18 for a cost of $195.  This had to be done immediately for the 1/25 event scheduled that night.  Also, the outdoor shower at the pool house has a leak.  This still needs to be repaired.

Option 1
Have Plumber come out and repair the broken pipe and leave outdoor shower.

Option 2
Should the outdoor shower remain or be removed.  If it remains, there could be future expenses to repair if other problems arise.

We are on the list for C Dan Winkles to come out next week when he is free to make repairs.  I told him there was not rush as the well pump has been turned off. 

Pool House Appliance Registration
Registration cards needs to be filled out and sent in on the appliances in the pool house.  I was not sure if the owner should be the CDD or HCHS.  Registration card for Range missing

MOTION: A motion was made by Beverly and seconded by Carol to pay the following bills.

Livingston Parish Chamber of Commerce Membership Renewal $195

Annual PO Box yearly renewal $52

Website Yearly Maintenance Renewal $200

Annual Report with Louisiana Secretary of State
Judy Sharp will file the annual report
Upcoming Schedule for Carter House 
· February 17
Sharp Family Party 7 PM – Note date change
· February 23
Marrero Senior Tour 10 AM -  Tour Guide Carol Lamm

· February 24
Tentative – Kelly Martin
· March 11
Tentative - Stevenson/Brown Shower

· May 20

Hanna Wedding
Tabled items for future meetings

· January 2018 – First Bank & Trust – New board signature card required.
· January 2018 - D & O Insurance 
· January 2018 - Set up date to have dining room chandelier rewired based on event schedule.
· January 2018 – Review restoration/repair list and set priorities for 2018
· January – April – File Tax return with Phil Hebert, CPA, Ponchatoula Cost $350
· March – Crowell Lawn Care – Landscaping Qtr. Maintenance (cost $100 plus cost of mulch)
HCHS Telephone December – Judy Sharp
Next HCHS Board Meeting – Sunday, February 25, 2018 2:30 PM
Adjourn Meeting
Motion to adjourn made by Carol and seconded by Susan.

Linda adjourned the meeting at 4:45 PM.

Other Items

Linda was requested by the CDD to advise the HCHS of the following/

1. Request pool house rental lease not to exceed the expiration of the HCHS contract which is November 1, 2018.

2. Request tenant to have water put in their name.

3. Request HCHS reimburse CDD for electrical used at Pool House as long as it is rented.  This will need to be worked out with the CDD.  Will they send us a bill to pay or will the HCHS pay a flat fee each month.

Judy mentioned it might be difficult to rent the house if the lease cannot extend beyond November 1st.  Linda said this might be a perfect time for the new board to meet with the CDD, or a representative of the CDD, to discuss the CDD Cooperative Agreement with the HCHS that will expire November 1st.  Discussion on whether the CDD will extend the present contract or if any modification needs to be made to the contract.

